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often result in non-participation and unjust outcomes for Migrants. Measures to 
improve migrant’s English skills will improve participation in the legal system and 
improve access to justice.  
 

In 2010, LAWA in partnership with legal aid commissions in Australia developed 
the What’s the law? education resource for newly arrived migrants who are 
developing English language skills. The resource is available at no cost and can 
be used by service providers such as AMEP to assist migrants develop English 

language skills, as well as providing basic information about some common legal 
issues and how to identify legal problems and get free legal help. 
 
In addition, LAWA expends significant resources on interpreters who are 

essential in enabling Migrants with reduced English language capacity to 
participate in the legal system. Interpreters are used to provide legal advice as 
well as in courts and tribunals. The expansion of the AMEP may also reduce the 
cost to government of providing interpreting services.  

 
The AMEP provides a significant benefit to Migrants and society more broadly, 
however people with intellectual and developmental disabilities face challenges 
engaging with the AMEP model due to its traditional and conventional approach 

to teaching English. A traditional learning environment may be suitable for the 
majority of participants, however a more flexible approach to learning English 
should be adopted in some cases to ensure inclusivity for those with a disability. 
 

Removing the current statutory limit of 510 hours that is imposed on English 
tuition and enabling eligible persons to remain entitled to further English tuition 
will support migrants to improve their English proficiency and enable them to 
participate more fully in Australian society.  Amending the upper limit for eligibility  

to access English tuition to a new level of vocational English as opposed to the 
current limit of functional English is also highly recommended. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss this submission further, please 

contact me  
 
Yours sincerely 

Graham Hill  
DIRECTOR OF LEGAL AID  
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